
February 10, 2023

 

Public Meetings Next Week:
Planning Commission Monday,
February 13th, 7:00 p.m.
City Council Workshop Wednesday,
February 15th, 6:30 p.m.

Visit our website

Join us on Nextdoor

  

http://www.lakeelmo.org
https://nextdoor.com/agency/city-of-lake-elmo/?i=snswjjjxsythlcbhmwjd
http://www.facebook.com/LakeElmoMN




February 7, 2023 City Council Meeting Summary



DNR, MPCA forming work groups to plan 3M PFAS
settlement grant process

Applications sought for Resident Work Group

The Minnesota Department of Natural Resources and Minnesota Pollution Control Agency are
seeking applicants for a new Resident Work Group to help plan a grant process as part of the 3M
Per- and Polyfluoronated Alkyl Substances (PFAS) settlement.

About $20 million in grant funds will be available for projects designed to restore or enhance
aquatic resources, wildlife, habitat, fishing, resource improvement and outdoor recreational
opportunities. These grants are Priority 2 of the 3M PFAS Natural Resource Damage Assessment
settlement. Priority 1 is dedicated to drinking water projects in the Twin Cities east metropolitan
area.

Priority 2 funding will focus on natural resource and outdoor recreation projects in the east
metropolitan area and downstream areas of the Mississippi and St. Croix rivers that have been
affected by PFAS released by 3M. Priority 2 projects will be solicited and selected through a public
Request for Proposals process. The DNR and MPCA will engage communities, stakeholders and
technical experts to gather feedback regarding Priority 2 goals and planning processes.
The Resident Work Group will complement separate community and technical groups, with all
three groups providing feedback on the goals for Priority 2, the evaluation criteria that will be
used to guide project selection, and Request for Proposals solicitation scope and language.

Applicants must:
Reside in Washington, Ramsey or Dakota counties.
Attend meetings during business hours every other month for six months, with the
possibility for additional meetings thereafter.



Have experience or interest in engaging with government programs or projects.

Interested residents should complete and submit the application on the 3M PFAS Settlement web
portal (3msettlement.state.mn.us). Applications will be accepted until 4:30 p.m. Thursday, Feb.
21. The DNR and the MPCA will review applications and select work group members. In addition
to seeking the participation of individuals with relevant knowledge and experience, the DNR and
the MPCA are seeking individuals with diverse backgrounds. To that end, the DNR and the MPCA
will consider information related to the following aspects of an applicant’s background when
selecting Resident Work Group members: race, ethnicity, nationality, religion, socioeconomic
status, education, marital status, language, age, gender, sexual orientation, mental or physical
ability, life experience, ideas, knowledge and learning styles.

Submit any questions about Priority 2 work groups or grant processes to
3MPriority2@state.mn.us.

Sign up for email updates on the 3M PFAS Settlement web portal (3msettlement.state.mn.us) to
receive the most current news on Priority 2 activities.

Did You Know.....

There are over 900 fire hydrants in the City of Lake Elmo! To help protect the
community, residents are being asked to help keep fire hydrants clear and
accessible. Having timely and efficient access to a water supply is critically important for
fighting fires. The longer it takes to access the supply, the quicker a fire can spread and
the more dangerous it will be for responders. Obstructions cause unnecessary delays
when firefighters are forced to take time to locate hidden hydrants, slowing their response.
 
Many hydrants are hidden by weeds, shrubbery, flowerbeds, posts, fences, snow and
other obstructions. Residents are urged to check to see if they have a hydrant in their front
yard or somewhere on their property and to “adopt” it, keeping it clear. A path from the
street and an area three feet around the hydrant will allow quick access for firefighters and
for public works staff completing maintenance.
 
Please help protect the city, its people and their homes.

Utility Billing - Stormwater Fee

https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDAsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAxMzEuNzA3NjQ0NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovLzNtc2V0dGxlbWVudC5zdGF0ZS5tbi51cy8ifQ.9sWw8b0x_HB3dSk6qySAq7gqj47ks_60Da8P-DJKfsI/s/981953926/br/153739492930-l
mailto:3MPriority2@state.mn.us
https://lnks.gd/l/eyJhbGciOiJIUzI1NiJ9.eyJidWxsZXRpbl9saW5rX2lkIjoxMDEsInVyaSI6ImJwMjpjbGljayIsImJ1bGxldGluX2lkIjoiMjAyMzAxMzEuNzA3NjQ0NzEiLCJ1cmwiOiJodHRwczovLzNtc2V0dGxlbWVudC5zdGF0ZS5tbi51cy8ifQ.tZKfMgJnuvzYTLi338cKgSwO1rO76jBnl9TMoIn-3eA/s/981953926/br/153739492930-l


City utility bills include charges for water usage, sanitary sewer, storm water
management and state water testing. These city services are not supported by
property taxes. The amount paid through your utility bill covers the cost of
providing these services, improvements to the systems, and general system
repairs and maintenance. The revenue received from your stormwater utility
fee is used for preparation of a Surface Water Management Plan, maintenance
of existing ditches, culverts, ponds and storm sewers, capital improvements in
developed areas, equipment, planning, inventories and water quality
improvements including weed control.

Get involved!
The City of Lake Elmo is seeking interested
residents to serve on the Planning
Commission. The Planning Commission meets
1-2 times per month to review and hold public
hearings for development applications,
variances and other planning related items. No
experience is necessary! Application and more
information is available on the City's website:
click here , or contact City Administrator
Kristina Handt for more information:
khandt@lakeelmo.org.

Get out and enjoy the
groomed trails!

Public Works groom multiuse trails within
the Sunfish Lake, Reid, Pebble and
Demontreville Wildlife Parks after each
snow event. 

Sunfish Lake Park is the largest Park in the
city and offers 248 acres of nature and
fresh white snow. Walk/run/bike/ski or
snowshoe the 5.5 miles of groomed trails
with the park. 

Winter Parking
Please remember that the City of
Lake Elmo has a winter parking
ordinance that prohibits parking
on city streets from November
1st through March 31st between
2:00 a.m. and 7:00 a.m. This
gives crews a window of time for
clearing streets curb to curb more
efficiently. Thank you for your
understanding and cooperation!

http://www.lakeelmo.org/.../commissions_and_committees.php


Report Streetlight Outage

Xcel Energy maintains streetlights on
public streets in Lake Elmo. If you notice a
streetlight that is burned out or
malfunctioning, please use the link below
to report the issue. It's helpful to note the
location with nearest cross streets and the
pole number if you are on foot and able to
make note of it.

Click Here to Report Streetlight
Outage

MPCA Utilizing New Technology to
Clean Water in Lake Elmo

Minnesota Pollution Control Agency has placed
equipment at Tablyn Park that utilizes a new
technology to remove contamination from
groundwater. Click below to view a KSTP news
story featuring an interview with Councilmember
Jeff Holtz.

KSTP Story

https://www.xcelenergy.com/outages_and_emergencies/report_outage
https://kstp.com/kstp-news/top-news/mpca-gives-first-look-at-new-technology-designed-to-clean-water-in-the-east-metro/?utm_medium=onsite&utm_campaign=thumbnails&utm_source=zetaglobal


The City of Lake Elmo is on
Nextdoor!

In an effort to reach as much of the
community as possible we've joined
Nextdoor. We will use our public agency
page to post news and important updates
for residents.
Find us here!

The Brookfield building at 3880 Laverne Avenue

https://nextdoor.com/pages/city-of-lake-elmo?init_source=copy_link_share


is closed and under construction. All City
Services are available at City Hall, 3800 Laverne

Avenue

Please drive slowly and watch for construction
activity

Running a company of any size can be a challenge. For a small business
owner, it can be a lonely one too. Wouldn’t it be helpful to have a group of
peers where you have a forum for exchange of information, ideas, insights,
and perspectives?
 
That’s what our WHAT’S NEXT CEO Roundtable is all about - a place where
you can work through your specific business issues with fellow small business
owners. This is not a networking event. It is a peer-to-peer group that provides
a secure environment for open, confidential discussions about concerns,
problems, and opportunities a member may be facing.
 
Our What’s Next CEO Roundtable is a professional business meeting consisting
of small business Presidents, Owners, and CEOs from Washington County. The
group will consist of 10 to 12 members from non-competing companies.
 
The purpose of the group is to provide a gathering for the exchange of
information, ideas, insights, and perspectives. All meetings are completely
confidential which provides a secure environment for open discussions about
concerns, problems, and opportunities a member may be facing. On occasion,
guest speakers will present ideas and solutions to roundtable members.
 
The value of joining and attending our monthly CEO Roundtable is to learn
from peer-to-peer experiences through a facilitated roundtable conversation.
You benefit by learning from each other’s achievements and mistakes.

For more information click here: What's Next CEO

https://www.eastmetromsp.org/whats-next-ceo








Public Facilities Project Update



Glass panels have been installed in part of the main entry of the new City Center building. Part of this
area will also feature wood accents on the exterior walls as shown in the architect's rendering below.



Staff members were able to tour the interior spaces today to get a sneak peek at their future work areas.

This area is one of two public service counter areas.

Additional information is available on the City's City Center

http://www.lakeelmo.org/government/public_facilities_improvement_project_updates.php
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